[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting Minutes for SWPLL

Date:  		Sunday, March 10, 2019
Time:  		6:30 PM
Location:  	IBU Public House, 4439 SW Beaverton Hillsdale Highway, Portland, OR 97221
Note Taker:	Kate Prentice, Secretary

Attendance:
	Present
	Position
	Name

	☒	President
	Melinda Bessner

	☒	Secretary
	Kate Prentice

	☒	Treasurer
	Lisa Keeling

	☒	VP Softball-upper levels
	Jenn West

	☒	VP Softball-lower levels
	Aaron Howard

	☒	VP Majors Baseball
	Jake Hammer

	☒	VP AAA Baseball
	Seth Burrell

	☒	VP AA Baseball
	Ben Kopetti

	☒	VP A Baseball
	Jon Loomis

	☐	VP T-ball
	Open

	☒	Baseball Player Agent
	Jamie Mitchell

	☒	Softball Player Agent
	Ava Mitchell

	☒	Uniform Coordinator
	Ava Mitchell

	☒	Alpenrose Day Coordinator
	Leanne LeGare

	☒	Coach Coordinator
	Huntley Morrison

	☒	Field Maintenance
	Jake Hammer

	☐	Field Maintenance
	Kip Reynolds

	☐	Field Scheduling
	Carl Burnham

	☒	Field Scheduling
	Amanda Burnham

	☒	Communications Coordinator
	Angela Corman

	☐	Fall Ball Coordinator
	Carl Burnham

	☐	Fall Ball Coordinator
	Paul Lesinski

	☐	Safety Officer
	Lisa Keeling

	☒	Sponsorship Coordinator
	Jon Loomis

	☒	Sponsorship Coordinator
	Neil LeGare

	☒	Umpire Scheduling Coordinator
	Paul Seal

	☒	Equipment Manager
	Josh Hammer

	☒	Equipment Manager
	Andy Rader

	☐	Picture Coordinator
	Open

	☒	Umpire in Chief
	Dave Petersen

	☒	Registrar
	Angela Corman

	☒	Post Season Coordinator
	Angela Corman

	☒	Fundraising
	Shelley Penny




6:36 PM – Melinda called the meeting to order

Introductions / Agenda


[double click to open attachment]

February Meeting Minutes


 [double click to open attachment]

[bookmark: _Hlk3136253]MOTION to approve February minutes as prepared by Kate Prentice, Secretary put forward by Ben Kopetti, motion seconded by Angela Corman.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED

District 4 Report
Alpenrose rumors – quick recap of the current situation of the lawsuit.  Alpenrose Dairy and Family Trust are at odds with sale of the dairy.  SWPLL is lending support to the family.  Nothing will happen this year and the fields will be available through summer.  The future is unknown; it’s a private field so its utilization has always been unknown.  Mel advised that she did an interview with KOIN TV after approval from family – they want the support.

We have two Alpenrose dates – April 6th (opening) and June 1st (closing).  The board needs to discuss opening day.  Tball will not be up and running by April 6th.  Majors and AAA will have games on opening day.  Discussed if team photos should happen on April 6th.  Generally agreed it was better to push back (families will have to pay $5 to receive pictures) so that all levels can participate with their uniforms.  In addition, softball will be participating in a District 4 tournament opening weekend at the coast.  Noted that team photos are mandatory – coaches cannot opt out.

MOTION to make team pictures mandatory put forth by Seth Burrell, motion seconded by Aaron Howard.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED

Board Member Update
Amanda Brohman has volunteered to be the VP for Tball for the season.

MOTION by Seth Burrell to approve Amanda Brohman as the VP of Tball, motion seconded by Jenn West.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED

Fall Ball coordinator will be discussed at a future meeting date.

Registration Update
Angela Corman provided an update on registration – advising that a total of 631 children have signed up and we anticipate additional sign ups.  The numbers are as follows:
· 118 TBALL
· 109 A
· 57 Launch League
· 56 AA
· 148 AAA
· 37 AAA Softball
· 57 Majors

Registration closes on March 18th.  The plan is to create smaller teams in order to allow space for wait list kids.  Jenn West agreed to help Angela Corman roster kids.  Discussed how to move kids between levels.  Mel Bessner advised that in order to move kids, talk to the family and the player agent.

Launch League will have 6 or 7 teams – Aaron Howard is in need of managers.

Tryout & Draft Discussion
Discussion of the tryouts and drafts process this year.  Jenn West noted it was the first time without tears!  General agreement that it was smooth to have a half day for each level.  The lunch break was appreciated.  Positive to have parents not allowed in the gym during tryouts.  Overall it was very smooth, but there may be some opportunities to fine tun the process next year.

Financial Update
$145,719.66 is the current balance

Umpires
Dave Peterson (Umpire in Chief) spoke about the upcoming season.  Last year was challenging on umpires so really focused on how to improve the 2019 spring season.  There are 10 returning plate umpires and with additional training, the total count is 20-25 plate umpires.  Overall, we have 60 umpires.  Dave did note that many are under the age of 18.  There is a big issue with treating umpires with respect – lots of negative interactions with both coaches and fans.  Dave is implementing a zero-tolerance policy.  Dave emphasized that these umpires will not know every single rule and they will make mistakes.

Changes for the season (Dave will attend the next Managers meeting in order to share):

(1) Adult volunteer requirement – if the umpire is 18 or under, then the manager needs to appoint someone to intervene and be an objective advocate.  The adult volunteer will be announced to everyone.  The under 18 umpires are authorized to leave the game without an appointed adult.
(2) New plate umpires will do their first games with an adult umpire to help them.  These individuals have participated in one 4-hour training session so please be patient.
(3) If an umpire is working solo and they are no plate trained, they will stand behind the mound.
(4) Player and Fan pledge – this will be discussed at the manager meetings and will be implemented going forward.  Mel noted that most of the leagues implement in District 4.
(5) Noted that most of the umpire gear is garbage and purchased 4 new sets of plate gear.  If you know someone who needs gear, let Dave know.
(6) Preseason email – would like to write two emails to the (1) parents and (2) coaches about umpire expectations and to introduce himself.

Discussion regarding the pledges and the adult volunteer.  Agreed to add to the checklist for the home team but both coaches in SWPLL should be aware and participate.

As respects umpire pay, Paul Seal did some research on Raleigh Hills who we compete with and share some of the same umpires.  He proposed we increase the pay for behind the plate umpires to $50.  He noted that the current plate fee is $35 a game.  Noted that if the fees are raised, the budget for umpires increases from $10,000 to $18,000 and the budget allows for such an increase.  Discussion regarding the subject ensued.

MOTION to increase plate umpire pay to $50 (regardless if a field umpire is also present) by Jenn West, motion seconded by Aaron Howard.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED

Discussion regarding amending the budget (including how many games will be played).

MOTION to increase the umpire budget from $10,0000 to $18,000 by Dave Peterson, motion seconded by Ben Kopetti.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED

Note:  March 14th is another umpire training at Fowler so please send interested kids as games start soon and umpires will be needed.

Safety Meeting
Safety Meeting will be March 18th from 7:00 PM to 8:30 PM at Station 18 – need one representative for each team.  Safety manual is done and on the website.  Reminder, if an incident occurs, please fill out the form and send to Lisa Keeling.


Managers
Managers meeting is March 20th – Multnomah Arts Center – Huntley Morrison will send an email to Angela to confirm the date through the system so everyone is aware.

Discussion regarding managers responsibilities as respects alcohol.  In the past, managers / coaches drinking beers in the dugout and parents have been drinking at the games.  A reminder to the board, if you see it occurring, please stop the behavior as alcohol has no place in little league.  SWPLL is known for the alcohol at the games (e.g. Markham BBQ).  Cannot have alcohol on school property or during games.  Please don’t drink before the game as coaches.  It’s under volunteer expectations that coaches will not drink.

Managers Selection
Ben Kopetti put forth the following managers for the AA Baseball level:
· Lewis Landerholm
· Josh Toperosky 
· Chris Alexander
· Tim Hurst
· Ben Kopetti

Discussed managers – no issues and should all be approved.  Reike needs another manager and coach.  Huntley Morrison and Seth will review the list of kids to provide parent options.

MOTION to approve the list of AA Baseball managers as noted above by Ben Kopetti, motion seconded by Jake Hammer.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED

Jonathan Loomis put forth the following managers for the A Baseball level:
· Garrett Bishop – Bridlemile
· Wes Bentley – Capitol Hill
· Eddie Glover – Hayhurst
· Kevin Bailey – Markham
· Doug Stermer – Markham
· Austin Lynch – St. John Fisher
· Josh Stegman – St. Clare
· Craig Murphy – Rieke

Discussion – Huntley Morrison noted this was a solid list of managers.  Jonathan noted that we will likely need an additional 2 managers.

MOTION to approve the list of A Baseball managers as noted above by Jonathan Loomis, motion seconded by Huntley Morrison.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED

Noted that additional votes for additional A, AA and the full roster of Tball managers will follow in the next week via email to have a board vote.

Aaron Howard put forth the following managers for Launch League level:
· Scott Johnson / Jason Williams
· Bryan McMahon – Stevenson
· Cary Cadonau – SJF / Hayhurst

MOTION to approve the list of Launch League softball managers as noted above by Aaron Howard, motion seconded by Jake Hammer.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED

Launch League needs three (3) additional managers.  Discussion regarding allowing Nate Tobecksen ensued by the board.

MOTION to approve Nate Tobecksen as a Launch League softball manager by Aaron Howard with set expectations about manager behavior, motion seconded by Angela Corman.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED

A vote for two (2) additional Launch League managers will follow via email for a board vote.



Field Maintenance
Jake Hammer gave an update to the board as respects field cleaning.  At the managers meeting, he will review expectations for managers.  Jake will send an email about what levels are responsible for each field.  He also noted the budget was sufficient – currently spent about $12,000 of the $20,000 allocated.  Over the next two weekends, there is a lot of work to do.  Questions:

1. Who knows how to get keys to the schools?
2. Needs some assistance with home plates.  If any experience, let Jake know.

Field Scheduling
Amanda Burnham provided an update – she is currently working on scheduling the practices.  The best way to get ahold of her (not Carl) is to use the board email address which feeds to her proper email.  Discussed start dates of the various levels.  Some coaches expressed desire to have two weeks of practice before games.  Huntley advised that the kids will have fun regardless if you practice before playing games (kids like to play games most!).  The season will end on Alpenrose day on for TBall, A and AA.

Wilson use – managers should contact VPs who will work with Mel for utilization of HS space.  It’s available for everyone to utilize even if you have a personal relationship with Wilson coach.  SWPLL also has confirmation on Saturdays 9-2 to use Robert Gray but pending clarification.

Sponsorships
Jonathan Loomis gave an update on sponsorships including:
· Hillsboro Hops AAA (all teams branded)
· Majors Baseball and Softball

Movie night was approximately $700 to $800 in fundraising for SWPLL.

In addition, Salvador Molly’s night on May 13th.  There will be decals ordered for families to purchase.  Hillsboro Hops asked if SWPLL wants to have a night for our league – generally agreement this is good for community building.  May want to have pop up for ordering swag but Ava Mitchell to look into agreements with Dicks and Gear Up to see if it violates those agreements.

Alpenrose Days
Leanne LeGare will connect with Angela and Mel later to discuss what needs to be done.  Sign ups will be forthcoming for individuals to volunteer.

Uniforms
Gear Up is experience challenges with their website.  It takes 10-12 days to receive uniforms so kids may be playing without uniforms for first few games.  If anyone has extra hats left over from previous seasons, bring to Ava Mitchell as she is redistributing to the younger divisions.  Noted that the Astros AAA currently have two uniforms (Gear Up mixed up the uniform) and working to fix the issue.  Only AAA and Major have received their note to order uniforms as of this meeting.

Equipment
Andy Rader noted that the biggest need is for catchers’ helmet.  Every Majors team needs 2 sets of catchers’ gear – for softball and AAA and AA as well.  Asked about catcher’s helmets – what requirements?  Mel will review and advise.  Dick’s donations dropped off by Mel at storage unit.  Please let Andy know what else you might need as respects equipment for the season.  Andy is tagging bags with numbers to know which team has the bag and to be able to track the gear at the end of the season.  There needs to be better control over the inventory.

No further updates from the VPs.

Adjourn – 8:38 PM

Next meeting will be Sunday, April 14, 2019 at 6:30 PM at IBU Public House.
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031019 SWPLL Board Meeting Agenda
AGENDA
SOUTHWEST PORTLAND LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Sunday, March 10, 2019  //  6:30 p.m.  //  IBU



A. Approval of February Minutes

B. District 4 Report	Mel

a. Alpenrose Day – Sat, June 1st

b. Alpenrose Kickoff Date, SAT APRIL 6TH

C. President’s Report – Mel	

a. Registration, Tryouts, Draft

b. Board Positions update

i. Tball VP – 

ii. ??? – Fall Ball coordinator – Pete G?

D. Financial Report	Lisa

E. Umpires- Dave & Paul

a. UIC

i. Proper umpire etiquette for coaches and fans

ii. Preseason email from the UIC

iii. The adult volunteer umpire requirement

iv. New umpires working AAA games

v. Youth umpires working solo

vi. Player/Fan pledges

b. Raising Umpire pay

F. Safety – Meeting scheduled

G. Coaching Coordinator – Huntley

H. Fields & Scheduling

a. When can practices begin?

b. Games start at each level?

c. Playoffs begin?

d. Last day for games at each level?

I. Sponsorships		

J. Uniforms		

K. Equipment		

L. Umpires		

M. VP Report Out

a. Majors			c.  AA		e.  T-Ball

b. AAA			d.  A		f.  Softball  

N. Adjourn

Next Board Meeting Sunday, April 14, 2019, IBU at 6:30pm
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Meeting Minutes for SWPLL



Date:  		Sunday, February 10, 2019

Time:  		6:30 PM

Location:  	IBU Public House, 4439 SW Beaverton Hillsdale Highway, Portland, OR 97221

Note Taker:	Kate Prentice, Secretary



Attendance:

		Present

		Position

		Name



		☒		President

		Melinda Bessner



		☒		Secretary

		Kate Prentice



		☒		Treasurer

		Lisa Keeling



		☐		VP Softball-upper levels

		Jenn West



		☒		VP Softball-lower levels

		Aaron Howard



		☒		VP Majors Baseball

		Jake Hammer



		☒		VP AAA Baseball

		Seth Burrell



		☒		VP AA Baseball

		Ben Kopetti



		☐		VP A Baseball

		Jon Loomis



		☐		VP T-ball

		Open



		☒		Baseball Player Agent

		Jamie Mitchell



		☐		Softball Player Agent

		Ava Mitchell



		☐		Uniform Coordinator

		Ava Mitchell



		☐		Alpenrose Day Coordinator

		Leanne LeGare



		☒		Coach Coordinator

		Huntley Morrison



		☒		Field Maintenance

		Jake Hammer



		☒		Field Maintenance

		Kip Reynolds



		☒		Field Scheduling

		Carl Burnham



		☐		Field Scheduling

		Amanda Burnham



		☒		Communications Coordinator

		Angela Corman



		☒		Fall Ball Coordinator

		Carl Burnham



		☐		Fall Ball Coordinator

		Paul Lesinski



		☐		Safety Officer

		Lisa Keeling



		☐		Sponsorship Coordinator

		Jon Loomis



		☒		Sponsorship Coordinator

		Neil LeGare



		☒		Umpire Scheduling Coordinator

		Paul Seal



		☐		Equipment Manager

		Josh Hammer



		☒		Equipment Manager

		Andy Rader



		☐		Picture Coordinator

		Open



		☐		Umpire in Chief

		Dave Petersen



		☒		Registrar

		Angela Corman



		☒		Post Season Coordinator

		Angela Corman



		☒		Fundraising

		Shelley Penny









6:32 PM – Melinda called the meeting to order



Introductions / Agenda





[double click to open attachment]



January Meeting Minutes





 [double click to open attachment]



MOTION to approve January minutes as prepared by Kate Prentice, Secretary put forward by Carl Burnham, motion seconded by Jamie Mitchell.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED



District 4 Report

Mel informed the board there was not much to report – there was no meeting in February due to the Superbowl.  We are awaiting confirmation of Alpenrose days (not yet received).  At the end of February, the SWPLL safety report is due and there is no date set for the safety meeting.  Umpire training is still being worked through.



Of note, Hillsboro Little League is coming back to Little League from JBO.  Hillsboro asked if SWPLL would donate money to the league as they need assistance with equipment and fields.  Mel did note that Hillsboro can apply to the league international for a grant.  The request was tabled until March and Mel will inquire what the funds are being utilized for.



Registration

Numbers showing that the enrollment is higher than at the same point last year (2018) – total registration at 433:

· Tball - 65

· Softball

· Launch League – 33

· AAA – 25

· Majors / Juniors – 19

· Baseball

· Single A – 77

· AA – 33

· AAA – 114

· Majors – 67



Noted that typically there is a last-minute push.  The early bird registration incentive pushed registrations quicker. 



Discussion about the impact of last-minute registration which can result in higher number of kids on each team.  There was some concern expressed about the increased number of kids playing and the ability to schedule fields for playing.  The higher numbers in AAA could be mis-registration – should some of the kids be in AA?  Tryouts will assist with placement as needed.  Noted AA numbers are lower and should be increased.  March 2-3 are the current tryout dates at Wilson High School although the dates may change.  The Wilson High School Girls Basketball team is potentially playing in the tournament.  Additionally, there may be rescheduled games from this past weekend (due to forecasted snow).  We may need to investigate alternative locations but Mel will know by Monday or Tuesday about Wilson HS.



Selection of Managers

Angela Corman called Jenn West in Hawaii to discuss Manager nominations – she participated by conference call.

· Softball – Jenn put forth the following managers by level 

· Juniors Team – Paul Garrahan with Todd Watson and Brian Perry assisting

· Majors – Larry Sherman (1); Todd Watson (2).  Jenn believes there will be one team only (Todd will be “as needed”)

· AAA – Jenn advised we would need to rank the four options as there in only three teams anticipated. 

Board discussed the four nominees (Aaron Howard stepped out of the meeting for discussion portion after stating his thoughts about coaching).  Vote by ballot tabulated with results (in no particular order):

· Heather Villanueva

· Aaron Howard

· Cary Cadonau

Modesty McNally (will be “as needed”)



MOTION to approve the slate of managers as presented by Jenn West put forward by Huntley Morrison, motion seconded by Seth Burrell.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED



Jenn West exited the meeting via conference call.



· Baseball

· Huntley brought up the Little League rules which state that in order to be eligible to be a coach’s option, the individual had to have coached the prior year.  The purpose of the rule is to avoid creating “super teams”.  This only applies to AAA and Majors.  Huntley proposed the idea that the coach’s option had to have coached for the two prior seasons in order to protect coaches coming up through the league and it encourages coaches to stay together.  Discussion ensued of rule proposal – some felt it was fair and others felt it was too late for this season (falling after recruiting).



MOTION A motion was put forward by Huntley Morrison that all mangers in AAA and Majors will have a coach’s option and that coach will have coached within the last two years in our league, motion seconded by Jake Hammer.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED





· Huntley put forth the following managers for the Majors – noting that there will be six or seven teams minimum but could be as many as eight teams

Board discussed the following nominees (board members present that were nominated stepped out of the meeting for discussion portion).  Vote by ballot tabulated with results (in no particular order):

· Josh Hammer

· Mel Bessner

· Huntley Morrison

· Matt Barton 

· Dave LaPrete

· Mark Moylan

· Taylor von Ahlefeld

· Paul Duda (only if 8th manager is needed)



· The following managers were offered for AAA – noting there will be eleven teams with a potential 12th (still searching for another manager).

Board discussed the following nominees (board members present that were nominated stepped out of the meeting for discussion portion).  Vote by ballot tabulated with results (in no particular order):

· Jake Hammer

· Seth Burrell

· Stephen Black

· Jeff Oswald

· Doug Wise

· Dave Hillesland

· Peter Gilchrist

· Paul Lesinksi

· Jeff Wilson

· Jon Eder

· Mike Johnson

· Kyle Pettijohn (only if a 12th manager is needed)



MOTION to approve the slate of managers as noted above for Majors and AAA by Huntley Morrison, motion seconded by Angela Corman.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED



· Huntley recommended picking the All Star Coach for Majors at the beginning of the season and he suggested that the board should nominate Mel Bessner.  Discussion of the reasoning behind the recommendation.  The board felt that the suggestion should be tabled until the next meeting so the other coaches can be advised and input could be sought.



· Umpires

· Currently Paul Seal noted there are 61 umpires signed up which is very exciting.

· Discussed outsourcing – too late to consider for Spring but could consider for Fall Ball.

· Dave Petersen requested player and parent pledge being read before every game as it sets the tone for meeting.  The discussion was tabled until the next meeting.  Mel did provide the pledges as follows:

Player Pledge
I trust in God
I love my country
And will respect its laws
I will play fair
And strive to win
But win or lose
I will always do my best

Fan Pledge
I will teach all children to play fair and do their best
I will positively support all managers, coaches and players
I will respect the decisions of the umpires
I will praise a good effort despite the outcome of the game



· Fields

· Maintenance – budget is suffient and next month there will be more details

· Scheduler – applied for every field that is available and is waiting for Portland Parks & Rec to respond (Carl).



· Financial Report/Budget – the balance in the account is $107,311



· Safety Meeting – to be held at the firehouse again.  Stay tuned for more details



· Coaching Coordinator – Huntley is getting things done but does need a coordinator for T-ball.  He will send an email to Angela Corman about duties for recruiting.



· Communications – noting that Andy Bauer left the board due to work conflict and Angela Corman will be taking on this responsibility.



· Sponsorships – Neil LeGare noted that we will update next meeting but noted the movie night at Baseballism moved to Friday Feb 22nd.



· Uniforms – wheels are in motion and an update will follow next meeting.



· Equipment – Andy Rader needs help with sorting bags.  Promised to give Paul Seal information on umpire gear.  Believes he needs about $7,000 for balls (in current budget).  Mel will provide information about what specific kinds of balls to purchase.

Adjourn – 8:38 PM



Next meeting will be Sunday, March 10th at 6:30 PM at IBU Public House.
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2019.0210 SWPLL Mtg Agenda

AGENDA
SOUTHWEST PORTLAND LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Sunday, February 10, 2019  //  6:30 p.m.  //  IBU





A. Approval of January Minutes


B. District 4 Report	Mel


C. Registration & Tryouts (433 registered)


a. Tball - 65


b. Softball


i. Launch League  - 33


ii. AAA – 25


iii. Majors / Juniors – 19


c. Baseball


i. Single A - 77


ii. AA - 33


iii. AAA - 114


iv. Majors - 67


D. Selection of Managers


a. Softball


b. Baseball


E. Umpires


a. UIC Dave Petersen requested player and parent pledge being read before every game


F. Fields 


a. Maintenance 


b. Scheduler


G. Financial Report/Budget


H. Safety – 


I. Coaching Coordinator – 


a. Clinics


J. Communications


K. Fundraising


L. Sponsorships		


a. Movie night at Baseballism moved to Friday Feb 22nd


M. Uniforms		


N. Equipment		


O. VP Report Out


a. Majors			c.  AA		e.  T-Ball


b. AAA			d.  A		f.  Softball  


P. Adjourn


Next Board Meeting Sunday, March 10, 2019  IBU at 6:30pm
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Meeting Minutes for SWPLL





Date:  		Sunday, January 13, 2019


Time:  		6:30 PM


Location:  	IBU Public House, 4439 SW Beaverton Hillsdale Highway, Portland, OR 97221


Note Taker:	Kate Prentice, Secretary





Attendance:


			Present


			Position


			Name





			☒			President


			Melinda Bessner





			☒			Secretary


			Kate Bauer





			☐			Treasurer


			Lisa Keeling





			☒			VP Softball-upper levels


			Jenn West





			☒			VP Softball-lower levels


			Aaron Howard





			☐			VP Majors Baseball


			Jake Hammer





			☒			VP AAA Baseball


			Seth Burrell





			☒			VP AA Baseball


			Ben Kopetti





			☐			VP A Baseball


			Jon Loomis





			☐			VP T-ball


			Open





			☐			Baseball Player Agent


			Jamie Mitchell





			☐			Softball Player Agent


			Ava Mitchell





			☐			Uniform Coordinator


			Ava Mitchell





			☒			Alpenrose Day Coordinator


			Leanne LeGare





			☒			Coach Coordinator


			Huntley Morrison





			☒			Field Maintenance


			Jake Hammer





			☐			Field Maintenance


			Kip Reynolds





			☐			Field Scheduling


			Carl Burnham





			☒			Field Scheduling


			Amanda Burnham





			☒			Communications Coordinator


			Andrew Bauer





			☐			Fall Ball Coordinator


			Carl Burnham





			☐			Fall Ball Coordinator


			Paul Lesinski





			☐			Safety Officer


			Lisa Keeling





			☐			Sponsorship Coordinator


			Jon Loomis





			☒			Sponsorship Coordinator


			Neil LeGare





			☒			Umpire Scheduling Coordinator


			Paul Seal





			☒			Equipment Manager


			Josh Hammer





			☒			Equipment Manager


			Andy Rader





			☐			Picture Coordinator


			Open





			☐			Umpire in Chief


			Dave Petersen





			☒			Registrar


			Angela Corman





			☒			Post Season Coordinator


			Angela Corman














6:33 PM – Melinda called the meeting to order





Introductions / Agenda








[double click to open attachment]





December Meeting Minutes








[double click to open attachment]





MOTION to approve December minutes as prepared by Kate Bauer, Secretary, motion seconded.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED





District 4 Report (Mel)


· District 4 finally held a meeting last Sunday, January 6, 2019.  Mel advised the board that Raleigh Hills is requesting Bridlemile / WA county area to be included in their league (area used to be Lincoln).  The question before the board is how we want to respond.  Discussion about impact on our fields (none).  Noted that Raleigh Hills could also sign a waiver to allow kids outside of their league to play.





· MOTION to keep the boundaries as is (including Bridlemile / WA county area) with SW Portland Little League Motion to keep the boundary as is and seconded.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED





· Alpenrose Days will be determined in February and will be shared as soon as available.  There is a discussion that only Softball will play on Tuesday nights at Alpenrose which may impact field time for SWPLL.  We will discuss once finalized.





Open Discussion Items


· Softball survey results – purpose was to gather more specific data as the spring softball responses were sparse.  Received 28 responses to the survey request.  The most previous common complaint lead to the development of the launch league (1st to 3rd grade girls) but now parents felt the launch league was less competitive for the older girls.  Unfortunately, softball cannot support five (5) teams at each level.


· Fall Ball Survey – no coaching comments and overall very positive although everyone wished there had been practice.  The kids in Majors like playing with various players (flexibility) and the ability to play with friends unlike the Spring season.  Discussion about who (VPs) should be able to review the survey results to help make decisions.  Concern raised about coach comments (especially some “rough” feedback last year).  Discussed the purpose of the VP job.  If a VP is aware of concerns with coaches then it should be brought up during recommendations.  While Huntley recruits coaches, the VPs should be aware of observations.  There was acknowledgement that we should be respectful of the coaches who are volunteers.


MOTION – The Coach Coordinator will receive all leagues (including all seasons) survey information and verbally share the information with the VPs of each level for their level only.  Any results related to coaches who are not returning will be removed from the survey results.  The motion was seconded.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED


· Registration – As of this date, the biggest registration is in AAA and A and we are tracking good.  Equipment manager asked about dates when the number of teams will be decided.  Angela committed to get numbers to the Equipment Manager and Field Schedulers as soon as available.  Budget for items are built on the charter team numbers.  At the February meeting, the board will get an update on registration and a better idea of the number of teams.  Coaches pick up equipment the first week of March because practices start the following week.  Noted that game balls were an issue last year.  Also, tryouts were moved to March 2 -3 as that is when Wilson HS was available; exact times pending.


· Fundraising Idea – to be discussed during Sponsorship.





Coaches Update


· Huntley sent an email to all the previous coaches.  AAA is almost done with commitments from coaches.  Huntley and Jenn are working together on softball coaches.  This year the board will need to vote on the managers.


· The plan is to send everyone to the Friends of Baseball Clinic - $75 (Feb 10th) and to utilize a website to help the coaches throughout the season (techniques, drills, practice layouts, etc.).  The program is $1,100 for all the coaches to access per year.  The website may not be as helpful for the Majors coaches, but TBall and A coaches or newer coaches will find value.  Additinally, it will start a common language for all the kids and coaches.


· Huntley asked for an increase to his budget from $2,000 to $4,000 - $1,100 for website and wants additional funds to set up clinics for pitchers and some softball resources.


· MOTION – Increase the Coaches budget to $4,000.  The motion was seconded.  All board members voted in favor.  MOTION PASSED


· The managers meeting will be split between upper and lower levels.  Discussion about when and where the meeting will be held.  Lower levels should be in a gym in order to run a mock practice.  Upper levels just need a meeting space.  Baseballism offered space for meetings and Andy Bauer offered NW Natural space for the meeting.  Huntley will work with Angela to find space in short order.





Fields Update


· Professional maintenance to be undertaken this year


· Each level will be responsible for a field


· Update on the plan will be sent to the board in the next week


· Discussion of the fields – some of the fields need permission from the principals at the schools to allow the league to make changes





Scheduling


· Needed a copy of the certificate of insurance – Mel agreed to provide


· Also needs a copy of the waiver for athletes – Angela agreed to provide


· Login to Parks & Rec – Shanney has the information





Financial Report / Budget


· Only Coaches Coordinator has asked for a change


· Please ask at meetings if you need changes





Safety


· Plan due March 1st – the issue is that the safety meeting has to be done before teams formed.  Majors, Softball and AAA will be done.  Anticipate that most of AA, A and TBall will be done by the due date.


· Discussion about how it was scheduled last minute in the 2018 Spring Season.


· Do we have anyone who is qualified to teach it?  Lisa can advise why the firehouse provides the training.


· Note to Equipment that first aid kits need to bumped up and provide more ice packs.


· Also remind parents that the Little League rule is that you cannot alter a helmet – there’s only 1 or 2 manufacturers that make the helmets with face protection.


· Add the reminders to the website about bat and helmet requirements and provide at tryouts.





Communications


· Asked if anything needs to be added?


· Discussion of FB viewership is declining – Instagram will be opened and broadcast emails will continue to be sent


· Discarding the use of templates because it does not work in some emails





Fundraising & Sponsorship


· Baseballism event – movie night is in place but NOT full (Feb 8th).  Please send out the invite and remind friends.


· Already $6,000 secured in sponsorship but the stretch goal is $30,000.


· Putting Standard Operating Procedures in place around sponsorships for going forward along with the value proposition (15 minute presentation to give information at events)


· Corporate sponsors are being worked on now (e.g. HOPS)


· Once funding is secured, the board will decide how to spend the funds (e.g. sheds, batting cages etc.)


· In the future, they will revisit the idea of uniform sponsorship





Uniforms


· Did not discuss.





Equipment


· Need an idea of the needs of the league but will just focus on the immediate needs of the coaches (balls, bats, helmets etc.)


· Huntley to ask the coaches to put together an equipment needs – for basic needs and long-term needs.


· Additionally, they will put together a list of the current equipment so we can ensure it’s utilized.  The list will be shared with the coaches.





Umpires


· Utilized Team Sideline last year so umpires could pick their schedules and will continue to use


· Recruiting new umpires as kids aging out and need more behind the plate umpires


· Will consider 13 years old but it is kid dependent and there is also the challenge of interactions with parents and coaches


· One idea is to promote Parent-Child umpire teams


· Discussion about having a plate meeting with coaches includes pledge of conduct


· Draft a template letter for the coaches to send out to the parents that includes a message about conduct


· Question – hire the Majors Umpires?  $80 a game?  It would push the volunteer umpires down to the lower levels and solve a lot of our problems.  Cedar Mills tried to contract with them but umpires wanted Majors and AAA.  Agreed to investigate the contract umpires.  Some discussion about development of the community kids but coaches felt strongly that the umpires need to be training.  Discussion of history “behind the plate” – SWPLL decided no kid below 18 should be behind the plate.





VP Reports Out


· Majors – all is well


· AAA – nothing


· TBall – nothing to report


· Softball – Asked who the point person was for Stephenson?  Huntley advised he was the contact.





Finally, Mel advised that Wilson Junior Baseball (JBO) is trying to decide on their team structure which could impact SWPLL kids.  If they do this, Mel will ask one of their reps to join our next meeting to provide the board with information.  We committed to working together.





Adjourn – 8:24 PM





Next meeting will be Sunday, February 10th at 6:30 PM at IBU Public House.
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AGENDA
SOUTHWEST PORTLAND LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Sunday, January 13, 2019  //  6:30 p.m.  //  IBU







A. Approval of December Minutes



B. District 4 Report	Mel



a. Boundary changes – RH requesting Bridlemile / WA county area



b. Alpenrose days to be determined in February



c. May be softball only on Tuesday nights at Alpenrose







C. Wrapping up previous items



a. Softball survey results



b. Registration status



i. Tryouts moved to March 2-3



c. Fundraising idea – Movie night at Baseballism (to be discussed during Sponsorships) 



D. Coach Selections



a. Baseball



b. Softball



c. Other coaching coordinator information



E. Fields 



a. Maintenance 



b. Scheduler



F. Financial Report/Budget	



a. Any changes from last month’s budget approvals?



G. Safety – 



a. Safety Plan due March 1st



b. Need safety training



H. Communications



I. Fundraising & Sponsorships



a.  Baseballism event



b. Already secured $6,125 in sponsorships



J. Uniforms		



K. Equipment		



L. Umpires		



M. VP Report Out



a. Majors			c.  AA		e.  T-Ball



b. AAA			d.  A		f.  Softball  



N. Adjourn



Next Board Meeting Sunday, Feb 10, 2019  IBU at 6:30pm
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2018.1209 SWPLL Board Mtg Minutes


Minutes for SWPLL







Date:  		Sunday, December 9, 2018



Time:  		6:30 PM



Location:  	IBU Public House, 4439 SW Beaverton Hillsdale Highway, Portland, OR 97221



Note Taker:	Kate Bauer, Secretary







Attendance:



				Present



				Position



				Name







				☒				President



				Melinda Bessner







				☒				Secretary



				Kate Bauer







				☒				Treasurer



				Lisa Keeling







				☒				VP Softball-upper levels



				Jenn West







				☒				VP Softball-lower levels



				Aaron Howard







				☐				VP Majors Baseball



				Jake Hammer







				☐				VP AAA Baseball



				Seth Burrell







				☒				VP AA Baseball



				Ben Kopetti







				☐				VP A Baseball



				Jon Loomis







				☐				VP T-ball



				Open







				☒				Baseball Player Agent



				Jamie Mitchell







				☒				Softball Player Agent



				Ava Mitchell







				☒				Uniform Coordinator



				Ava Mitchell







				☒				Alpenrose Day Coordinator



				Leanne LeGare







				☐				Coach Coordinator



				Huntley Morrison







				☒				Field Maintenance



				Jake Hammer







				☐				Field Maintenance



				Kip Reynolds







				☐				Field Scheduling



				Carl Burnham







				☒				Field Scheduling



				Amanda Burnham







				☒				Communications Coordinator



				Andrew Bauer







				☐				Fall Ball Coordinator



				Carl Burnham







				☐				Fall Ball Coordinator



				Paul Lesinski







				☐				Safety Officer



				Lisa Keeling







				☒				Sponsorship Coordinator



				Jon Loomis







				☒				Sponsorship Coordinator



				Neil LeGare







				☐				Umpire Scheduling Coordinator



				Paul Seal







				☐				Equipment Manager



				Josh Hammer







				☐				Equipment Manager



				Andy Rader







				☐				Picture Coordinator



				Open







				☐				Umpire in Chief



				Dave Petersen







				☒				Registrar



				Angela Corman







				☒				Post Season Coordinator



				Angela Corman



















6:35 PM – Melinda called the meeting to order







Introductions / Welcome







Reminder:  Please mark your calendars for the 2nd Sunday of every month.  She did note that the Mother’s Day meeting may be moved.







There is no prepared agenda for this meeting.







District 4 Report



The district meeting is typically held on the first Sunday of Month, but there has not been a meeting in six months.  As a result, Mel has nothing to report.







Alpenrose Volunteering



SWPLL had a good showing Friday, December 7th (evening) at Alpenrose with parent volunteers.  It’s important to volunteer at Alpenrose so we can obtain the necessary field time.  The volunteering ensures SWPLL keep Wednesday nights and we hope to secure additional time on Tuesday nights.  We covered other leagues that did not show with their volunteers.  SWPLL is also organizing volunteers for the last day of Storybook Lane to help clean up (Sunday, December 16th, 2018).  Only board members showed up at the last volunteer opportunity but Angela would love to have parents (non-board members) volunteer.  The hours for the 16th are 2 PM to 7 PM and we need as many volunteers as possible for the two shifts – at least 5-6 volunteers.







Charter Renewal



This month is the charter renewal.  The board agreed to copying the number of teams as last year for January 1 renewal submission.







Prior Meeting Minutes



Motion to approve the November 2018 minutes – all in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.







Open Items



· There will be a meeting later this month to determine when the Alpenrose Day will be.



· Background check – the process is easier this year.  If you have not completed the process yet, you will continue to get reminders.







Items for Discussion / Decision



1. Budget



2. Registration Date



3. Tryout Date







The board discussed the upcoming season and timelines.  One member noted that Spring Break was an issue last year.  Angela suggested on the first Saturday that only AAA and higher plays games with the levels below AAA volunteer and practice that day.  General discussion on the best way to manage registration and fielding of teams.







Registration Questions:



1. What is the target date to start and end registration?



2. What is the overall cost of registration?







The current process is to register your child first, and then once the child is assigned to a team, you are directed to a separate website to order the uniform.  Every uniform will be direct shipped to the family and coaches will not have to deal with the uniforms.  It’s a similar process to last year.  Reminder to be transparent with the families about the total cost.







The uniform cost is decreased by $2 less this year.  General feeling that because the registration fee increased in for the 2018 season (last year), that the fees should remain flat for the 2019 season.  One suggestion to increase AAA fee by $3 as they require as many umpires as Majors and that level has the most participants.



			



				Level



				2018



Registration Fee



				2018



Uniform



				2019



Registration Fee



				2019



Uniform







				T-_Ball



				$100



				$22.50



				$100



				$20.75







				A



				$130



				$22.50



				$130



				$20.75







				AA



				$130



				$22.50



				$130



				$20.75







				SBLL



				$130



				$23.50



				$130



				$20.75







				AAA



				$165



				$40.50



				$175



				$34.00







				Majors



				$200



				$40.50



				$200



				$35.50







				Softball



				$200



				$38.50



				$200



				$22.00



















The uniforms are provided by Nike as a buy 1 get 1 free.







One board member suggested adding a list of suggested equipment for each level.  Angela advised she would need help with the current equipment owned by SWPLL and therefore what to suggest.







Angela also advised that parents provided feedback in the 2018 post season survey that they needed assistance in placing kids in level.







Discussion ensued about increasing the registration fees to assist with field maintenance.  The proposed costs (included in the table above) are proposed for the board to vote on.  Additional considerations include the budget and fundraising.  Generally, the board agreed that the quality of the fields need to be addressed.







With regards to the proposed budget – a question was asked about the opt out line item.  Angela confirmed that she does track the people who do not volunteer and requests the opt out fee.







What is the target date for registration?  Some leagues open mid-December for tax purposes (e.g. Lake Oswego and Beaverton are both open currently).  In the past, SWPLL has opened in January following the holidays.  It was noted that advertising does need to occur to announce the registration period – including signs, announcements, and a strong social media presence.  In the past, signs were ordered online or obtained from Kinkos.







The board discussed the signs noting they should address Baseball and Softball.  The signs should be bright, colorful and readable.  The 2018 signs were not well done.  Andy Bauer offered to organize a sign design with the NW Natural graphic design team if he received the logo in PNG format.  Angela will send to his attention.







The board agreed registration should open January 1, 2019.  AAA and Majors registration needs to close by Tryouts.  Tryouts will be held on February 24th at the Wilson High School gym similar to last year.  The gym is available the entire day and free for SWPLL to utilize.  We discussed holding tryouts over Presidents Weekend.  Although many people are out of town, it works if there is a makeup day.  It is best to avoid holding the draft too late.  If tryouts occur on February 24th, the draft could happen on February 27th.  The 25th is available for make-up tryouts as the basketball season is over.  On the 24th, Softball will hold tryouts from 9 AM – 12 PM and Baseball will hold tryouts from 12 PM to 7:30 PM (based on the time needed last year).  Makeups will occur on the following Tuesday and Wednesday with the draft on February 28th, 2019.







One member suggested sending an email on tryout expectations for kids to help guide parents and children on the process and what to expect.  It was agreed this could be discussed at the January board meeting.







Lower Levels (AA, A and T-Ball) will have an initial cut off date and requests to play with coaches and / or friends will be accommodated.  Past the chosen date, the league will not guarantee choices.  Angela shared the dates from 2018.  We debated the notion of early registration pricing in order to get people locked in before Spring Break.







· Early bird for Majors and AAA will end on February 1 to help set the number of teams and assignments as soon as possible without having to scramble and find additional managers.  After February 1st, the registration fee increases by 10 – 15%



· Early bird for AA, A and T-Ball will end on March 1.  After this date, the registration fee increases by 10 – 15%.







Should the hard-close date be April 1st or April 15th?  Following the hard close, there children will be put on a wait list.  Ideally, we would like to avoid the wait list.  Angela noted that late registrations occurs primarily with the younger children.  It’s not ideal to tell a child who wants to play baseball that they cannot play.







Mel summarized the discussion and broke the various options into separate motions:







MOTION:  All registration opens on January 2, 2019 – all approved, motion carried.







MOTION:  Early Bird registration ends on February 1 for Majors & AAA and on March 1 for AA, A and T-Ball – all approved, motion carried.







MOTION:  Registration closes on February 23rd (hard close) for Majors & AAA – all approved, motion carried.







MOTION:  Registration closes on March 15th (published) and April 10th (hard close, not published but SWPLL internal date) for AA, A and Softball.  The Close Date:  Double A, Single A, Softball – all approved, motion carried.







MOTION:  There will be no early bird registration for T-Ball and registration closes on March 15th (published) and April 10th (hard close, not published but SWPLL internal date) – all approved, motion carried.







Budget



The current account balance is $60,813.19.







Discussed the 2018 budget vs actual figures:



· In reviewing the line items – noted the storage units (2) at Barber Rents which are premium spots and grandfathered on the pricing.



· Fall Ball participation was higher than anticipated



· Sponsorships have dwindled over the years



· 2018 Alpenrose Day did not include raffle baskets – resulted in shortfall of $1,500 year over year but the baskets are time consuming



· $6,650 was the actual figure for Opt Out Volunteer fees



· Fields line item includes permits ($13,500) and maintenance ($20,000).  No notice from Parks and Rec as of the meeting date; typically notified in November during their budget process.  Working on additional fields (e.g.  Robert Gray and Bridelmier) so may need to increase the line item.



· Charter is registration with Little League nationally – insurance and licensing.



· Last year the league made approximately $13,000



· Expect registration to grow about 5% - Spring play has had steady growth in the recent past which has been impacted by Lincoln kids’ participation



· Equipment includes catcher’s gear, bats, bags, tees, pitching mounds, softball equipment. Note, Loomis offered to connect with an equipment supplier.



· Uniforms are provided by Nike (direct purchase by parents) – three-year deal to buy 1, get 1 and we are in year 2 of a three-year deal.  We need to decide by June 2019 to exit the contract for 2020 year.  Gear up does belts and socks.  Dick Sponsorship is also exclusive on some things.



· Equipment request – batting nets for each team? Some coaches think they’re too big to deal with (hassle).  Could also get trashed with handling.







Umpire discussion – last year was first year for behind the mound umpires to try to address AAA umpire shortage driven by retirements.  The league is desperately trying to address the shortage and we need more umpires certified for plate.  The board was reminded (and parents need the reminder too) that SWPLL is a training program for the umpires as well as the players.  Note some issues with how the parents and mangers interact with the umpires.  It’s a good reminder to reinforce the code of conduct with the managers.







In the past, the board elected to roll over the budget.   We discussed what improvements need to occur in the fields.  Do we need a tractor to make major improvements?  Burlingame Field needs serious work (swamp) although it was agreed it will be difficult to repair.  It is an expensive field and generally agreed we would like to stop playing at the location.  Mark discussed the necessary field maintenance and advised he does not believe we need a tractor.  We would have to deal with the storage of such equipment if purchased.  The 2018 post season survey revealed that fields and equipment are the top investment wishes of parents.







A proposal was put forth to increase the maintenance budget by $10,000).







Sponsorship Discussion by Neil and Jon – how do we monetize SWPLL (e.g. give up real estate on jerseys).  They have five ideas to raise $10,000 each.







MOTION:  Increase field budget from $20,000 to $30,000; rollover permitting and equipment (if additional needs, look to fundraising); umpires budget increase by $1,000 to $10,000; maintain coaches; charter is going to be $6,000; miscellaneous is $9,000; registration is flat; sponsors at $5,000; Alpenrose Day is $1,200; Volunteer Opt Out is Flat; Donations / Scholarships $1,500 – all approved, motion carried.







Finalized registration fee discussions.  Noted that AAA Softball is paying more than AAA Baseball.  Agree that we should lower AAA Softball to $175







MOTION:  T-Ball fee will be $100; A / AA / Softball Little League will be $130; AAA will be $175 and Majors will be $200 – all approved, motion carried.







MOTION:  Put forth to adjourn the meeting – all approved, motion carried.







Next meeting will be Sunday, January 13 at 6:30 PM at IBU.









